
MATA’s enrollment continues to grow 

with several new students arriving 

from out-of-state.  Nathan Holmes 

just arrived from Kansas to begin his 

flight training, and James and Elise 

Dear arrive in February from Wiscon-

sin. With the growing student popula-

tion at MATA there is always a need 

for housing. The Fincks and Elliotts are 

housing students but have run out of 

guest rooms.  Maybe God is calling 

you to get involved more at MATA by 

providing  student housing, or helping 

with flight training costs, or our    

expansion project. If so, please contact 

MATA.  

Since moving into our new 

hangar a year and a half ago, 

MATA has continued to grow, 

with more students, instruc-

tors, and aircraft. Recently the 

Board of Directors decided it 

was time to build more class-

room space above our exist-

ing office area to keep up with 

the growing number of stu-

dents and instructors.  With 

this expansion we will gain 

four new classrooms, allowing multiple   instructors uninterrupted teaching 

areas. Construction began in Decem-

ber with hopes to be completed by 

the end of January.  

Our new Basic Aviation Training   

Device arrived in early December, and 

will go in one of these rooms. This 

new “simulator” allows our students 

the ability to train and staff to maintain 

instrument currency in a cheaper but 

very realistic environment approved 

by the FAA. We are grateful for dona-

tions that are coming in for these two 

upgrades.  

Ian Rojas and Gene Ketcham 

earned their Commercial 

Pilot Certificate in late December.  This 

is a huge milestone for a mission-bound 

pilot. Please pray for these two as they 

continue to build hours and look to 

where God is calling them to serve. Ian 

plans to fly in Alaska this summer, build-

ing experience and hours. Gene has his 

sights on Kingdom 

Air Ranch in Alaska, 

training pilots and 

flying into Russia. 

Gene first needs to 

get his CFI rating. 

Weather and holidays 

pushed a couple of 

our pilots to January 

for checkrides. Ben Blacklock is planning 

to complete his Instrument Rating this 

month, and sev-

eral MATA stu-

dents (Tony 

Copley, Matt 

Hamm, and Kyle 

Fahey) are close 

to getting their 

Private Pilot Certificate. Your prayer  

support is always welcome. 

Kako Retreat Center’s Cessna 182 

engine overhaul is complete, and it 

is ready for testing. Currently the 

plan is to ship the engine back to 

Alaska and send a team up to install 

it and do the annual inspection on 

Kako’s aircraft. This will probably 

happen in late spring in time for the 

planes to be operational for the 

Bible camps.  
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In 1972 Elaine 

and I were at 

Mukinge    

Mission Station, 

Kasimpa,   

Zambia, Africa, 

where we had 

lived since 

December 

1967. Elaine is an RN, graduate in nursing from the 

University of Washington. For 20 years she taught 

young Zambians the things they need to know to 

become nurses, just as she had learned in nursing 

school. She also had Bible classes with them.    

Mukinge Girls Secondary School is a boarding high 

school, which was begun just a few years before 

with one grade, then adding a grade each year until 

it had a student body of 500 girls from grade 8 to 

12. Primary or grade schools are from 1-7 with a 

national exam to get into secondary school. Over 

the years I had the opportunity to preach at church 

conferences, our church on the mission station, 

and village churches. Sometimes we would fly to 

the village for preaching on Sundays. Also, both 

Elaine and I had Bible classes off the mission station 

for many years.  

We are very thankful to have a part in training 

those who are heeding the command of Jesus, 

when He said, “look unto the fields that are white 

unto harvest” and then “go ye into all the world 

and preach the gospel.”  Yes, the need is still great. 

The job is not done. Jesus said, “to occupy until I 

come,” and “work while it is still day.” We are not 

to waste all the experience we have and the talents 

the Lord has allowed us to develop. We are to 

continue to use them to train others for His King-

dom and His Glory.  

Gordon Bakke 

Executive Director 


